
 
 

Customs Act 1901 

 

Notice under subsection 269ZZM(1B) 

 

ALUMINIUM ZINC COATED STEEL 

Exported from the Republic of Korea 

LONGER PERIOD FOR DECISION 

 

The Anti-Dumping Review Panel (ADRP) has completed a review of a decision by the then 

Attorney-General to publish dumping duty notices in relation to Aluminium Zinc Coated Steel 

exported from the Republic of Korea.  

The application for review was made by OneSteel Coil Coaters Pty Ltd. A copy of the application 

and is available on the ADRP website www.adreviewpanel.gov.au  

The ADRP provided its report and recommendation to me on 12 November 2013.  

Subsection 269ZZM(1A)  of the Customs Act 1901 requires that I must make a decision in regard 

to that report and its recommendation within 30 days of receiving that report or where I consider 

special circumstances prevent that decision being made with that period – such longer period as I 

consider appropriate. This required me to make my decision by 12 December 2013. 

 

Due to special circumstances involved in making this decision I consider that in order to properly 

consider the report and its recommendations I will not be able to provide the decision within the 

prescribed period. Such special circumstances include: 

• the complicated nature of this decision and the issues involved; and 

• the need to seek further relevant information.  

 

Accordingly, I extend the period in which my decision must be made so that it ends on 14 

February 2014.  

 

 

IAN MACFARLANE  

Minister for Industry 

19 December 2013 

 

 


